Mr. Roberts stated that, "The Canadian Government believes
that the transfer of cultural property from one country to another is
no longer a matter of indifference to the Community of nations. By
implementing the Cultural Property Export and Import Act, the Government
of Canada has assumed its responsibility to act as guardian of the
heritage of all Canadians and by acceding to the UNESCO Convention,
has taken an important step in recognizing that this responsibility
extends to the cultural heritage of all mankind".




